Minutes from the November 16, 2001 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows: 
In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Ademir Karsik, Bea Baldwin, Brad O’Hara, Angela Longstreet, and Danielle Bourquard. Also in attendance were Rosalyn Chauvin and Jason Milton as proxy for Kalen Miller.

The meeting began at 10:10 a.m. 

The September 19, 2001 meeting minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made by Brad O’Hara to approve the minutes.  Danielle Bourquard seconded the motion.  The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· A report on Action Items from the last meeting was given 

· Computer Purchases - Mike Asoodeh explained the process for purchasing computers at Southeastern that includes quarterly request for prices and an evaluation of each system to be considered.  Any issues with a vendor or equipment that does not perform as expected could result in a vendor not being requested to provide pricing in the future.  He provided the committee with the name of the vendor having the best price and the current price for the latest equipment. 

· Tennis Proposal - Ademir Karsik reported on the Tennis proposal.  The original large single scoreboard proposal is being replaced with a proposal for six mobile pieces that can be easily stored and transported. The six individual scoreboards will cost $18,000.  Recreational Wellness is willing to store and be the owner and maintainer of the equipment.  Action Item:  Ademir Karsik will check on obtaining equipment suitable for moving the scoreboards easily from one location to another.  He will also put together a letter of agreement to be signed by Recreational Wellness, Kinesiology and Athletics regarding the scoreboards. 

· Office XP - Mike Asoodeh reported on a way to get WordPerfect and Microsoft Office XP to work together.  It involves purchasing the latest version of WordPerfect and an upgrade to Office XP.  He stated that he doesn’t recommend upgrading to these at this time as we have just upgraded to Office 2000 in each of the labs. 

· CBUS 80 – Mike Asoodeh reported that he met with various individuals including Dr. Mike Budden (Dean) and Dr. David Ramsey (Computer Labs Coordinator) regarding CBUS 80.  The discussions resulted in the following: 

A computer lab without Office XP in CBUS will be of no use to the College of Business and Technology and of course a lab with Office XP violates the standards as stated in the restricted lab agreement.  Dr. Asoodeh, STF Chair and Ms. Kalen Miller, STF Co-Chair have discussed his meeting with the Dean and Lab coordinator and recommended the following solution as being in the best interest of the 3400 student in the College of Business and Technology.  
The lab will stay as a Student Technology Fee Restricted lab through the end of the Fall 2001 semester.  At the end of the Fall 2001 semester, CBUS 80 will no longer be a restricted lab and it will become a closed lab, run solely by their College.  The computers, software and other equipment previously purchased by Tech Fee will be transferred to the College of Business and Technology.  Support for the lab in the form of Student Workers, Graduate Assistants and lab supplies would be discontinued.  At the start of the Spring 2002 semester, the College of Business and Technology will operate CBUS 80 in the same way they now operate CBUS 73 and CBUS 99. We would continue to evaluate this arrangement and other remedies in the future to insure that Business students are not adversely affected by this arrangement. Dr. Crain, Dean Budden and Dr. Ramsey are in agreement with the above solution. 
Mike Asoodeh made a motion to approve the above recommendation.  Ademir Karisik seconded the motion and the vote was 8-0 in favor.  It was also decided that if, at a future time, Student Tech Fee standard software can be compatible with what is needed in a CBUS lab then they will be allowed back and be covered by the Student Technology Fee. 
· Lab Operating Agreement and Annual Agreement – The work on these agreements is in progress and will be reported on when completed. 
· Large Project Proposals - Brad O’Hara reported that the Large Project Proposal subcommittee will be meeting Monday afternoon and should be prepared to present their recommendations to the committee at the next meeting. 

         Small Project Proposals – After discussion of the 13 Small Project Proposals under consideration it was recommended that four of the proposals be returned to the submitters for resubmitting after recommended changes are made. A motion was made by Mike Asoodeh to approve nine of the proposals totaling $18,688.  Brad O’Hara seconded the motion and the vote was 8-0 in favor with the provision that Donna Methvien will review all PC purchases for consistency.  The Deans will be notified of the individual approvals and the process for submitting Purchase Requisitions for funding.   

         Small Project Proposal Subcommittee – A Small Project Proposal Subcommittee will be formed to review small project proposals and make recommendations to the committee for approval.  This committee will consist of Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien and three student representatives to be designated by Kalen Miller.  The committee will begin reviewing these small proposals received after the final meeting of 2001. Action Item:  Kalen will notify Mike Asoodeh of the three students who will serve on this committee. 

         Surplus Computer RFP - Mike Asoodeh reported on the number of surplus computers that will be available at the end of the Fall 01 and Spring 02 semesters.  He made a motion that an RFP be issued for the surplus computers available at the end of the Fall 01 semester.  Angela Longstreet seconded the motion and the vote was 8-0 in favor.  Action Item:  Mike Asoodeh will distribute to the Dean’s and Vice Presidents the RFP for the surplus computers. 

         Lab Upgrades - Donna Methvien distributed a list of the computer labs that will be upgraded at the end of the Fall 01 semester and the end of the Spring 02 semester. 

         Budget Update – A budget update was distributed.  This same update had been e-mailed to the committee members earlier in November so that the information was available to Kalen Miller for presentation to the SGA by the November 15th required date.  

· A motion to adjourn was made by Ademir Karisik and seconded by Donna Methvien. The meeting was adjourned at 10:40 a.m. 

· Next meeting – The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 28, 2001at10:00 a.m. 

